Exhibit G UCR Plan Board Meeting Minutes August 30, 2007

Willert, Terry

From: DALPONTE Gregg L [Gregg.L.DALPONTE@odot.state.or.us]

Sent: Wednesday, August 22, 2007 5:11 PM

To: Willert, Terry; avelino.gutierrez@state.nm.us; david.hugel@dot.gov
Cc: GARRETT Matthew L * ODOT; FREEMAN Robin; NOLAN John

Subject: Oregon UCR Update

The State of Oregon is in a somewhat unique position among those states who have indicated a desire to participate in the UCR program in 2007. I say that because Oregon was not a SSRS state and is not in the position of needing to recoup any revenue lost by the elimination of the SSRS program. Rather, my intention behind originally opting to participate in UCR was simply to do so as a convenience to the Oregon domiciled entities who will be obliged to register and participate in the UCR program.

However, it is now very much apparent that several of the assumptions upon which my original decision was based are no longer valid and other relevant issues have emerged late in the discussion and remain unsettled. Given the proliferation of email transmissions on this subject, I do not think it is necessary that I recount again here the various issues that remain unclear or the late arriving requirements.

Regrettably, I no longer think it is a good business decision for Oregon to participate in UCR on the terms offered and I am withdrawing the UCR plan of participation that I originally submitted. I have come to this decision in collaboration with our industry partners here in Oregon who after having been fully advised of the situation concur with the decision I am making. I understand that by opting out of UCR at this time I am precluded from joining again at a later date.

Thank you.

Gregg Dal Ponte, Administrator Motor Carrier Transportation Division Oregon Department of Transportation 503-378-6351